University Council Minutes

Monday, April 16, 2012 (3:30 – 4:40 p.m.)

D. Moodie, Chair of University Council, called the meeting to order at 3:30 p.m.

Members in attendance: D. Moodie, Faculty Senate; J.  Jones, Faculty Senate; J. Duncan for C.  Coronado, Administrator’s Senate; K. Cesar for Lectra Lawhorne, Administrator’s Senate; D. Chimeno, Staff Senate; V. Biggers, Staff Senate;  R. Hedgepeth, SGA; C. Amlaner, Dean’s Council; K. Tudor, Chair’s Representative; J. Perez, Cabinet; K. Harmon, Provost/VPAA.

Guests:  Bob Smith, Chair, PSIA; Charles Chang, ROTC

Acceptance of Minutes:  The minutes of the March meeting were approved with no corrections.

New Business:

ROTC Presentation: Colonel Charles Chang gave an overview of the ROTC unit at Kennesaw State University, its growth, future, direction of program, Battalion organization.  ROTC training involves a combination of physical training, military science class, leadership lab, field training exercise.  An overview of the ROTC Basic course and the opportunities provided to cadets in each of the collegiate years was presented.
Old Business

Handbooks:  Dr. Moodie stated that Chris Ziegler, Randy Stuart, and Kevin Gwaltney have presented the information about splitting the faculty handbook to University Council and Faculty Senate. This information will be presented to Staff and Administrator’s Senate soon.  Dr. Harmon advised that Theresa Joyce wants Deans to weigh in on the issue as well.
Chairs' and Directors Council: Dr. Tudor advised that the handout outlining the initial proposal has been distributed.
Building Access Policy:  Dr. Amlaner has looked at similar policies at Georgia Tech and at UGA.  Their policies do not require criminal background checks on students needing after hour access.  He advises that KSU should proceed with caution a there appears to be little support for these background checks in other institutions. Costs could also be a problem.
Any other business:  Dr. Moodie has received complaints from a faculty member teaching in the Business College about the noise level coming from the Campus Green.  This faculty member indicated it was disruptive to class, making it impossible to teach during the festivities. Joan Duncan advised that Events does have a noise policy; unfortunately, it is hard to enforce. All admitted that it is a consequence of our growing residential culture and most find it an acceptable matter.
 

Additional  note:  There is a UC meeting scheduled for 7th May. This meeting may be cancelled if no matters needing attention arise. 
Meeting adjourned at 4:40 by Dr. Moodie
